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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who work well with a partner or within a group’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Harley T
Freddie A
	Aden C
Isabella F
	Amelia L
Wren S
	Isabelle P
Alice P
	Evie C
Oscar M
	Freya C
Harold O

	Year 1
	Lottie W
Lincoln B
	Maja LW
Alyssia M
	Brody F
Hannah F
	Josephine T
Harrison W
	Ahil M
Elsie S
	Amber C
Lucy M

	Year 2
	Billy W
Joshua E
	Tommy T
Samuel G
	Alice M
Qirui C
	Ella W
Rosie R
	Clay H
Isaac J
	Willow T
Victoria T

	Year 3 
	Freya E
Thea W
	Jonah M
Noah F
	Ava L
Ava H
	Ivy S
Victoria R
	Poppy P
Louie M
	Molly R
Aston E

	Year 4
	Florence S
Reuben C
	Sofia L
Stanley O
	Theo L
Amelia R
	Ethan P
Kendal R
	Isaac E
Bella B
	Aaron W
Riley P

	Year 5
	Harry P
Lizzie R
	Louis W
Poppy P
	Rory C
Harley J
	Raya L
Lucy F
	Theo S
Max D
	Lillie S
Alfie L

	Year 6
	Layla G
Maverick T
	Henry T
Isaac S
	Sienna J
Frankie W
	Isla S
Cole C
	Rory M
Parker L
	Olesia K
Taylor R

	Walliams
	1037
	Rowling
	942

	Dahl
	1003
	Cowell
	941


Overall winners are Walliams with 3807 points
Year 2 Lowry Trip

Last Friday, Year 2 pupils went on a trip to the Lowry in Manchester as part of their art topic. The children were given a guided tour of the art gallery where they looked at the techniques Lowry used in his sketches and paintings. They then tried their hand at creating a Lowry-inspired piece of pop-up art in the workshop, where they used different mediums. Everybody had a fantastic day and the children, as always, were a credit to the school. Special thanks to parent volunteers and to the Friends Association for their contribution towards the cost of the trip.

Healthy Relationships Workshops

This week, the children have taken part in workshops based on the theme of Healthy Relationships. These have been delivered by Wigan Council in all classes across school and are linked to the PSHE curriculum. The children have looked at and discussed a range of different topics that have included: in Key Stage One, friendships and secrets - what a good friend looks like and what a bad friend looks like. The children discussed what a good secret looks like and a bad secret looks like and which adults they can talk to if needed. In Lower Key Stage 2, arguments and dealing with conflict, why people argue, who argues, what do different arguments look like and thinking about different strategies for dealing with arguments. Years 5 & 6 sessions have focused more on relationships in terms of what healthy/unhealthy relationships look like. The children have debated gender-based statements and had a chance to explore each other’s opinions. The children have been reminded who they can trust should they need to talk to someone. The children have really enjoyed taking part in the workshops and have been excellent ambassadors for Lowton West with their excellent responses and behaviour in all the sessions. Thank you to Miss Green for organising these sessions.

Christingle Celebration
You are invited to St Luke’s Church at 10:00am this Sunday, 28th January, for the Christingle celebration. You will receive a warm welcome, and tea and coffee will be served afterwards.
Friends Association Children’s Entertainer for Infant Children

On Monday 29th January, Year Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are invited to see a children’s entertainer after school until 4:30pm. Please book a place and snack for your child on School Spider before 8pm this evening. You should then make your payment of £4.50 on SchoolMoney. The Friends Association have asked us to remind parents that children will only be allowed to attend the Entertainer event if payment is made in advance. Thank you.
Class 10 Swimming
Please note that Class 10’s last Swimming session is this coming Wednesday 31st January. The following week, week commencing 5th February, Class 10 will be doing indoor PE weekly on Tuesdays and continuing outdoor PE on Thursdays (so Class 10 pupils need to come to school in their PE kits on Tuesdays and Thursdays).
Class 9 Swimming

Class 9 will commence their weekly swimming lessons on Wednesday 7th February, continuing until 10th July. This will be instead of Tuesday indoor PE. Thursday outdoor PE will continue as usual. School Spider has all the details on the messaging section. Please complete the Parental Consent for Category 2 Educational Visits on the survey section. Therefore, from week commencing 5th February, Class 9 pupils need to come to school in their PE kits Thursdays only and will need their swimming kits on Wednesdays.
Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Disco
On 5th February, the Friends Association are organising an after-school disco for Year 3 and Year 4 children. The School Spider survey is open for you to book your child’s place and snack choice before Friday 2nd February at 8pm. The Friends Association have asked school to remind parents that children will only be allowed to attend the disco if payment is made in advance. Thank you. 
Friends Association Year 5 and Year 6 Disco

On 12th February, the Friends Association are organising an after-school disco for Year 5 and Year 6 children. Class 12 children wanting to attend will need to bring a change of clothes with them, because it’s the same day as their trip to Wigan Museum. They need to bring their disco clothes in a bag clearly labelled with their name.  They will be given time to change into their disco clothes when they arrive back at school after the trip. Watch out on School Spider for further details and booking arrangements for the disco.

Class 11 Wigan Museum Trip
Please complete the School Spider survey to give permission for your child in Class 11 to attend the trip to Wigan Museum on Monday 5th February, and make your payment of £8.00 via SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Class 12 Wigan Museum Trip

Please complete the School Spider survey to give permission for your child in Class 12 to attend the trip to Wigan Museum on Monday 12th February, and make your payment of £8.00 via SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Key Stage 1 Trip Correction – Commercial Vehicle Museum
In a correction to last week’s newsletter, please note that only Reception children will be visiting the British Commercial Vehicle Museum on 15th February. Year 1 and Year 2 children have had/are still to have other trips this year. The School Spider survey has been sent to Reception families for you to order your child’s packed lunch options. Prompt payment of £7.00 is requested via SchoolMoney please. Thank you.

Year 6 Robinwood Trip
This trip is due to be paid for in full before Friday 22nd March. Would parents please make payments up to date on SchoolMoney as soon as possible. Thank you.
Lunchtimes:

School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 29th January 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
No Hot Food Flasks
Please note that children are not allowed to bring flasks to school with hot or warmed food, due to health and safety reasons.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 2
	Gymnastics Club
	Thursday 1st February 
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 8
	Kurling/Dodgeball
	Wednesday 31st January
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Key Stage 2
	Cross Country
	Thursday 1st February
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Zumba Club
	Tuesday 30th January
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 29th January
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Football Club
	Tuesday 30th January
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Football Club
	Monday 29th January
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
